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 What When 

Curriculum Day—Pupil free day Friday 9th Feb 

Parent/Teacher/Student meetings Thursday 23rd Feb (8.30am-3pm) 

School Photos Monday 19th February (late morning) 

RCEPS Centenary Celebration Friday 8th March 

Labour Day long weekend Monday 11th March 

NAPLAN begins (Gr 3 and 5) Wednesday 13th March 

“Stomp” dance classes—all students Monday 18th to Friday 22nd March 

“Every Day Counts” 
If your child is absent from school we must have a note, phone call or you can 

also enter the reason directly onto COMPASS to explain the  
absence. This is required by the Department for our records. 

 
 
                     

                         
    Assembly this week will be run by the School Leaders. It will start at 2.45pm on Friday.                           

 

Contact School Council: rceps.schoolcouncil@gmail.com 

School Crossing 
The start of the school year always offers a timely opportunity to remind our  
students and parents of the appropriate area to cross the road at the front of the 
school.  Green bollards near the large blue school sign indicate the safest place to 
cross the road. A staff member will always be on duty to assist people across the 
road safely.  Please do not cross anywhere else as 
it can be difficult for drivers to see people when 
they enter the road from between parked cars.  
The road is not marked as a designated crossing 
but the bollards indicate the correct place to 
cross, with the assistance of a staff member.   

Please cross the road here. 

Parent/Teacher/Student Interviews 
This year we will be conducting Parent/Teacher/Student Interviews on Thursday 
15th February. These interviews are designed for parents to meet with teachers and 
students for 15 minutes to discuss anything school related involving your child that 
you might wish to discuss. 
These meetings are very important for both teachers, parents and students. 
In the coming days a timetable will be set up in COMPASS for you to choose a time 
that best suits. The deadline for you to select an appropriate time is Tuesday 13th 
February. If you have not selected a time by this date then one will be allocated to 
you. 
If you are having problems accessing COMPASS, please contact the office and we 
can allocate an interview time for you. 

 

mailto:rceps.schoolcouncil@gmail.com


 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     
 
 
 
  
 
 
    

     
 
 

Birthdays:  Rylie O’Brien, Kiara  Allford, Piper Marr. 

School Hats 
During 1st Term all students are required to 
wear a broad brimmed hat when outside at 
school. If students do not have one at 
school, they will be asked to play under the 
shade sails. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We have school hats for sale for $14 which 
can be purchased at the office.  
 

Medical Action Plans 
If your child suffers from asthma, anaphylaxis or allergy, we require an updated action plan that 
has been completed and signed by your doctor. These plans must be updated annually.  
If your child requires any form of medication to be administered at school, you must hand the  
medication personally (not the child) into the office and complete a medical form explaining how 
the medication is to be administered. Medication will not be administered to the child without this 
form. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
You may like to visit the qoctor website for actions plans for your child. The following link will take 
you to the appropriate space on the website: 

https://www.qoctor.com.au/action-plans/  
Instructions: 
1. Follow the link and choose whether the action plan is for asthma, allergies or anaphylaxis  
2. Answer a few simple questions 
3. Pay the consultation fee ($31.99 – $36.99 depending on service) 
4. Have a video consultation with a doctor 
5. Download your action plan 



 
 

School Photos 
Our annual school photos have 
been scheduled for Monday 19th 
February. All ordering is done 
online directly with Leading Image.  
The process to order photos is listed  
to the right. The access key is also 
listed to the right. You will need this 
in the ordering process.  
 
If you have any questions please do 
not hesitate to contact the school.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Curriculum Day Friday 9th February is a pupil free day where the staff will be working with a       

facilitator from Melbourne to build our knowledge around maths assessment. This day will be a pupil 
free day.  
Out of hours school care will be running on this day from 9am to 3.15pm. If you would like your child 
to attend this for the day then you must have an OHSC enrolment form completed (these are in the 
office). The cost of the day is $50 per child and we can only have a maximum of 15 students for the 
day, so it will be first in first served. The $50 includes morning tea and lunch. 
Students do not need to be regular OHSC students in order to attend the full day. Any students can 
attend so long as an enrolment form is completed.  
Regular OHSC from 3.15 to 6pm will not be running on this day. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Curriculum Day—pupil free day 
Friday 9th February  

Bus Notes 
Students planning on travelling by bus to and from 
school must complete the appropriate form. The forms 
were sent home today with students but are also      
available from the office. These must be returned ASAP  
in order for your child to travel by bus. These forms must 
be completed every year, even if your child travelled by 
bus last year and you completed a note last year. 
If your child has not brought a note home or it has been 
misplaced, please ensure one has been collected from 
the office immediately. A time will come that unless the 
form has been completed and return to school, your 
child will not be permitted on the bus.   



 
Lunch Orders 
Lunch orders will continue this year on Tuesday and Friday. Below is an 
updated price list for 2024 (same as 2023). 
Students simply need to bring a paper bag with their order clearly  
written on the front along with their name, class and payment. 
Please ensure you include the correct money as change may not be    
given. 

 
 


